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Dear Mr. Beattie 
 

 
Major alterations and additions to the Stevenson Library Building at The Scots College,  

29-53 Victoria Road, Bellevue Hill (SSD 8922) 
Response to Submissions 

 
 
I refer to correspondence received by the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on 11 January 
2019 requesting comments to the Response to Submissions (RtS) for the major alterations and additions to 
the Stevenson Library Building at The Scots College.  

 
On review of the RtS, the EPA maintains the position that the proposal will not require an Environment 
Protection Licence under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. The EPA understands 
that the proposal is not being undertaken by or on behalf of a NSW public authority. The EPA is therefore 
not the appropriate regulatory authority for the proposal  
 
Accordingly, the EPA has no comments regarding the proposal and has no further interest in this matter. 
 
If you have any queries regarding this matter, please contact Kieran Henry on (02) 8837 6000 or via email 
at kieran.henry@epa.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

 
 
TENILLE LAWRENCE 
A/Unit Head – Sydney Industry Section  
NSW Environment Protection Authority 
 

Andrew Beattie 
Team Leader - School Infrastructure Assessments 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW  2001 


